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To

Pipeline Fee Method

cc

Subject

WUTC fee options for your immediate consideration.  Thank you.

	


	


Greetings:

This e-mail is the follow up I promised at our last workshop.  To recap where we left off, we had general support for basing the lion's share of the fee on our effort (timekeeping) system and basing the support or overhead portion (roughly 30 percent) on mileage.  However, there was concern expressed about the significant difference between the per hour rate for hazardous liquid companies and natural gas companies when comparing the direct assignment portion of the fee.  To understand this difference, it helps to remember that we used our cost accounting system (different from our timekeeping system) to establish the relative percentage of the appropriation that should go to the two pools: hazardous liquids and natural gas.   

I now have two additional options for you to consider.  They both rely only on the timekeeping system and do not use the accounting system except to establish the precise amount of support costs for assignment by miles.  One option still distinguishes between hazardous liquid and natural gas companies for purposes of assigning the federal grant (even though costs are no longer segregated by these two industry groups).  The other option takes the federal credit off the top and assigns costs within one pool.  The latter option is my favorite because its simple, fair and produces the lowest dollar amount that would be redistributed in any sort of stop loss mechanism.

I made a conscious effort to keep these attachments brief.  The word document is a one page explanation of the options.  The excel document contains just two worksheets.  The first worksheet shows the dollar amount of the fee prior to any application of a stop loss mechanism.  The second worksheet shows the percentage change from normalized 2005 fees based on a 20 percent stop loss mechanism.  These worksheets present our best estimate of what your company's fee would be in the next fee cycle (assuming no true up based on a change in the federal credit and no change in our expected appropriation) under the various options.  

Please feel free to call me with questions or comments.  I will likely call you if I do not hear from you soon

Tim
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Tim Sweeney

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission

Pipeline Safety Program
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